    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            February 12, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, John Schweigert, Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and Mark Bishop with the Wegmann Law Firm.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 02/06/19.
Mark Bishop with Wegmann Law Firm took the floor to introduce himself to the Bloomsdale City Council. Mr. Bishop recently, on request, sent a Response to Request for Qualifications, City Attorney Services; a Contract; and An Ordinance authorizing and directing the Mayor of the City of Bloomsdale, Missouri to execute a Contract employing the Wegmann Law Firm as City Attorney. The Wegmann Law Firm will require no retainer fee, billing for services as needed at $140.00 per hour with an increase of $5.00 per hour each year beginning on January 1, 2020. City Clerk Randoll read Ordinance #196 and it was approved unanimously. Mr. Bishop pointed out that while the Wegmann Law Firm maintains offices in Hillsboro, they recently opened a location in Ste. Genevieve that is now being manned full time. The Wegmann Law Firm has been representing municipalities for decades, including Ste. Genevieve, DeSoto, Hillsboro and Leadington, among others. The City looks forward to working with the firm. Mr. Bishop left the meeting at 7:20 PM.
Mayor Monia is still waiting on information regarding Rotor #2. He informed the Council that bids have been received from Vern Bauman Contracting and Moore Fence to replace the 650 feet of fence on the North side of the Treatment Plant, along with the fence running parallel to I-55. The other two sides of the fence do not need to be replaced, but Moore Fence will do a thorough inspection and make any necessary repairs. Some of the existing fence posts can be re-used. The new fence will be 6-foot galvanized chain link as opposed to the existing coated fence. It may not match perfectly, but the Mayor is mostly concerned with completing this project in the most economic way. Moore Fence submitted a bid of $7,500.00 to replace and repair the existing fence. Bauman contracting will reshape the ditch and install gabion stone with fabric placed under the rock. The area will have to be temporarily fenced during construction to comply with DNR rules. Bauman’s bid is $16,410.00, not to exceed $18,365.00. The project may require more stone, affecting the final cost. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to move ahead with the project, seconded by Alderman Shortt. The motion was approved unanimously.
Alderman Shortt has received several calls that three street lights are out on Angeline Drive; 104, 111 and 120 Angeline. Clerk Randoll will contact Bruce Terry for service.

Alderman Basler asked Mayor Monia when he plans on seeking Engineering Services to move ahead with the waterline extension project. The Mayor would like for the new tax accounts to build revenue for a time yet but asked that Alderman Basler begin reaching out to contacts, which he has.
Clerk’s Notes: Cara Naeger reached out to the City stating there are no new developments with the project, but TAG is continuing to gather all necessary information for the entire project to submit when they are ready to move ahead with forming a TIF Committee. On a related note, the City paid their portion of the invoice for Gilmore Bell and TAG Development is covering their portion. A Meeting was held at City Hall on Wednesday, January 30 at 9:00 am with Brian Okenfuss from MODOT, Commissioner Gary Nelson, Sheriff Gary Stolzer, Chief Deputy Jason Schott, Prosecuting Attorney Wayne Williams, Alderman Chris Basler, Rick Drury with the Transportation Committee and City Clerk Lynnette Randoll. Minutes from this meeting are available at City Hall if anyone is interested. The State Highway Patrol presence in the area has been significantly increased. Mr. Okenfuss has been receiving complaints again about trucks missing the entrance to Love’s. Love’s is not willing to spend the money for a turn around unless the 
City implements what is called a Transportation Development District (TDD) on the property. The City is not interested in pursuing this because the property that the turn-around would be located on is outside City Limits. The Council also feels this will not completely solve the problem. The City was approached by a resident seeking help for the Anheuser Animal Clinic. Owner/Veterinarian Tracy Anheuser is trying to run a rescue from her facility on Highway 61 but is in desperate need of space. She has some funding but is looking for a piece of property in the area that she can acquire at a reasonable price. Clerk Randoll reached out to Commissioner Gary Nelson and will try to set up a meeting with Ste. Genevieve animal control.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go into a closed session at 7:50 PM for Real Estate purposes, seconded by John Schweigert. Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to return to normal session at 8:05 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM, seconded by John Schweigert.
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